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Babcock LDP

Second Floor,

Milford House
July  2013




         Pynes Hill
Exeter
EX2 5TH
Tel +44 (01392 287223)
Dear Parent/Carer

Government changes relating to holidays in term time.

We are writing to inform you that as from the 1st September 2013, all schools are unable to authorise any requests for absence relating to holidays in term time.  This has been brought about by an amendment to the Education (Pupil Registration)(England) Regulations 2006 which has removed reference to holidays and the ten day period.

These changes reinforce the government’s view that every minute of every school day is vital and that pupils should only be granted authorised absence by the school, in exceptional circumstances e.g. illness, exclusions, or due to other unavoidable causes.  This view has recently been reinforced by Ofsted who in a recently published report on a Devon school reported, "Pupils clearly enjoy being at school. However, overall attendance is no better than average and this is in part due to some pupils being taken out of school for holidays during term time by their parents, in spite of the fact that the school has a clear and published policy that makes it clear that such absence is unauthorised. This absence has an impact on pupils’ achievement. As a result, the overall judgement for behaviour and safety is good rather than outstanding”.
We would remind parents that unauthorised absences may well result in the instigation of parental responsibility measures which could be a penalty notice, or a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a term of imprisonment of up to 3 months.  We hope you will support your child’s school by ensuring that your son/daughter obtains the maximum benefit from their time at school by attending punctually for the 190 days each year that the law requires, unless prevented from doing so by an unavoidable circumstances.  

If you have any questions about the content of this letter then please contact your child’s school in the first instance.
Yours sincerely
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Peter Walker 
Professional Lead for School Attendance
Babcock LDP
Babcock Learning and Development Partnership LLP
Registered No. OC377058
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